TOWN OF VIRGIL
NOTICE OF HEARING
ON PROPOSED LOCAL
LAW

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE
that a Public Hearing will
be held on October 9,
2025, at 6:30 p.m. at the
next regularly scheduled
Virgil Town Board meeting.
The Public hearing will be
on proposed “ LOCAL
LAW NO. 4 OF 2025 A Lo-
cal Law to Override the
Tax Levy Limit for Fiscal
Year 2026.” A copy of

the proposed Law can be
viewed on the Town of Vir-
gil’s website www.virgilny.
org . A regularly scheduled
Town Board meeting will
follow the Public Hearing.
All interested persons for
or against the proposal will
be heard. Please contact
the Virgil Town Clerk, if you
have any questions.

Ms. Alane Van Donsel
Virgil Town Clerk




